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16/05/2022
Deputy SIGN Council Member

Dear Colleague,

An exciting opportunity has arisen for a member of the Royal Pharmaceutical Society (RPS) to represent RPS on the SIGN Council. This role would be as deputy to the current SIGN council member, Arlene Coulson, and is ideally suited for an early career pharmacist looking to gain experience in this area.
Members of SIGN Council determine the overall direction of SIGN’s development and play a key role in shaping the SIGN guideline programme. Working as a deputy SIGN Council member will allow you to gain valuable experience as a clinical leader.  It will give you experience working with and understanding the detailed methodology of SIGN.  The key attributes associated with the role of deputy on the SIGN Council are being a motivated individual who can work on their own initiative and be an effective communicator. The specific responsibilities include;
· To attend meetings of SIGN Council when possible and to deputise for the SIGN Council member when required.
· To represent the views of the RPS and to report to RPS information on the activities of SIGN.
· To coordinate with the RPS Practice & Policy Lead and the Directors of Pharmacy Professional Secretariat the nominations for pharmacists to guideline development group members and Chairs. 
· To review in a timely fashion all editorial comments for specific guidelines via participation in the virtual editorial group for guidelines relevant to their specialism.
· To participate in promotional activities following publication of guidelines as requested by SIGN Council.
· To submit on an annual basis a Declaration of Interest form as required by SIGN Council for publication on the SIGN Council website.

· To act as an ambassador for SIGN and Healthcare Improvement Scotland.
You will be supported in your role by the current SIGN Council member and by RPS staff if required. The Chief Pharmacist at Healthcare Improvement Scotland also offers professional support to this role.  Please find attached a copy of the organisational compact outlining the benefits to you and your NHS Board. 
I would be grateful if you could send your CV, a brief personal statement explaining why you would like to be considered for this role and a supporting statement from your employer or line manager by 31st July to carolyn.rattray@rpharms.com.  We will undertake informal interviews via MS Teams. If you would like to discuss this opportunity, please contact Laura Wilson on 0207 572 2228 or email laura.wilson@rpharms.com.
Kind Regards

Clare Morrison MBE FRPharmS
Director for Scotland
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